Minutes of the Thorverton Annual Parish Meeting of Tuesday 17th May 2016 
held at the Thorverton Memorial Hall at 7.30pm. 
Present: Cllrs Crang (Chairman) Turner, Lane, Waldron, Sims, Spivey, Bright and Wills
In attendance: The Clerk, 

Apologies for absence: Cllr Lawson due to another appointment. Cllr Hodge due to a holiday. Mr Massey, Dame Margaret Turner-Warwick. 
Minutes of the 2014/15 Annual Parish Meeting held on May 8th 2015 were summarised and signed by Cllr Crang (Chairman) as a true record of that meeting. 
Matters arising from the Minutes: none
Report from Chairman, Cllr Stuart Crang regarding 2015/16:

A local Election for Thorverton Parish Councillors took place in May due to there being 12 candidates for 10 places. As a result 6 existing Councillors and 4 new Councillors were elected with one existing Councillor being unsuccessful.  The Election costs were £1027.08p. Cllrs Ette and Pollard resigned after the Election and, in their place, Cllrs Nick Bright and Hilary Lawson were co-opted onto the Parish Council. 

The Parish Council meets every 2nd Tuesday of the month, except in August, at the Thorverton Memorial Hall at 7.30pm and all are welcome to attend. The Clerk, throughout this period, has been Mrs Alison Marshall.


The Chairman explained that Localism and Austerity are both pushing the possibility of more responsibilities onto Town and Parish Councils (PC) and the PC continues to explore options with regard to Highways. 
The PC again gave grants to replace funding that bodies such as CAB have lost from senior authorities.

The PC expects its role to expand and so the Precept was set with this in mind, it was raised by 2%, and £5000 was put into general reserves but was not ring-fenced for anything in particular including a new Graveyard. In respect of the latter Mr Andrew Crossley has put an offer to the Church Commissioners for a piece of land off Dark Lane, on behalf of the PC, for a proposed new Cemetery. The Church Commissioners have responded in that it will provide land but as a charity must sell it at "market value" and the PC have asked what the market price of this particular piece of land would be. 

The other "big" item this year - and it will certainly be the biggest item of expenditure in the PC’s history - is the provision of around £20,000 of new play and gym equipment in the Recreation Ground with most of the funding being from Viridor Credits and some from local organisations and the Section 106 fund. 


Another new PC responsibility is the Defibrillator where local fund raising was so successful that the Council has received an "endowment" that will last many years.

As Councillors we have not always chosen to expand our role - the PC turned down an offer from the Church Commissioners to purchase the Sheep Dip and decided not to proceed with a proposal for a communal skip or a village composting service.

I ought to use this opportunity to record that the legal title to the Recreation Ground now lies with the PC and no longer with Mid Devon District Council. 


You will see from the agenda that we are starting a review of the 2008 Parish Plan which you can view on the PC website now that it is up and running. 

The Chairman asked for comments or questions from the floor: 
Question: Regarding the raising of funds for the new Cemetery or Graveyard from Precept – can you assure us that the funds raised are sufficient to cover the costs?  

Answer: £30,000 has now been raised from Precept and has been ring-fenced for this purpose plus another £5,000 has recently been placed into the PC reserves which could also be used. There is still no real idea of costings but these funds should go a long way towards it. A meeting with the Parochial Church Council regarding the way forward is pending. 
There were no further questions.

Cllr Lane reported that creating the 2008 Parish Plan amounted to a huge amount of work which involved a lot of residents and that the PC is to take a look at the document to see what has been done against the 25 – 30 actions listed. The PC will then take stock and see whether the remaining actions are still important and if villagers want them pursued or whether there are now other priorities to take forward. If any parishioners are interested in helping with this project they should contact Cllr Neville Lane.

Matters arising from the Chairman’s Report: none.
Thorverton School: 

Mrs Sarah Parkes and Mr John Jolliffe gave an overview of what is happening at the School currently, what has been achieved over the past 12 months, and plans for the future.
The New Valley Practice: 
Dr Lynne Anderson gave an overview on the New Valley Practice and the planned refurbishment of the local Surgery.

Thorverton Parish Church: 
Mr Royston Kershaw gave an overview regarding the Church and the ongoing maintenance issues and costs.

Thorverton Memorial Hall: 
Mr Colin Marshall provided an update on the activities in the Hall over the past 12 months and the planned events going forward.

Other matters raised by those present: none.
The meeting closed at 9pm
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